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The Cookie Thief/ by Valerie Cox 
 

A woman was waiting at an airport one night, 

With several long hours before her flight. 

She hunted for a book in the airport shops, 

Bought a bag of cookies and found a place to drop. 

 

She was engrossed in her book but happened to see, 

That the man sitting beside her, as bold as could be. 

Grabbed a cookie or two from the bag in between, 

Which she tried to ignore to avoid a scene. 

 

So she munched the cookies and watched the clock, 

As the gutsy cookie thief diminished her stock. 

She was getting more irritated as the minutes ticked by, 

Thinking, "If I wasn't so nice, I would blacken his eye." 

 

With each cookie she took, he took one too, 

When only one was left, she wondered what he would do. 

With a smile on his face, and a nervous laugh, 

He took the last cookie and broke it in half. 
 

B’Shalom,  Rabbi Alon Levkovitz 

 
 

He offered her half, as he ate the other, 

She snatched it from him and thought... oooh, brother. 

This guy has some nerve and he's also rude, 

Why he didn't even show any gratitude! 

 

She had never known when she had been so galled, 

And sighed with relief when her flight was called. 

She gathered her belongings and headed to the gate, 

Refusing to look back at the thieving ingrate. 

 

She boarded the plane, and sank in her seat, 

Then she sought her book, which was almost complete. 

As she reached in her baggage, she gasped with surprise, 

There was her bag of cookies, in front of her eyes. 

 

“If mine are here,” she moaned in despair, 

“The others were his, and he tried to share.”                             

Too late to apologize, she realized with grief, 

That she was the rude one, the ingrate, the thief. 

Thanksgiving, Chanukah and the holiday season present us with ample opportunities to get together with family, friends 

and coworkers. What starts as a fairly pleasant event can sometimes take an unfortunate turn as the host, not content with 

mere wining and dining, decides to add a more serious dimension to the party.  The ominous clinking sound of metal on 

glass leaves no doubt as to what’s coming next. As the cacophony of the irritating sound slowly dissipates and everyone 

directs their gazes to the host, she politely commands the participants to rest their forks and knives on the table, and share 

with the rest of the guests “something they are grateful for”. This is one of the rare occasions in which you really want to 

go early before the easy ones (family, friends, health and good food) are all taken. Being a veteran holiday partygoer, you 

tactically locate yourself in the second seat to the right of the host. You never want to speak just after the host; it’s a lose-lose situation. If 

you say something brilliant, you outshine the host, acting discourteously. If you go down the trivial path, you may end up with the mercy 

cheers, but being the third – you are safe. As the host raises her glass, you give a look full of pity to the person next to her, you wear your “I 

survived another year” smile and you mentally put the finishing touches to your comments. The gracious host raises her glass and 

predictably expresses her gratitude “for the wonderful opportunity to celebrating this occasion with all the delightful people around the 

table”. Definitely unoriginal, yet people who were just called “delightful” must live up to their newly given attribute, as they all 

enthusiastically cheer and take a sip from their wine glass. When the room gets quiet again, the host continues, “This year, let’s spice things 

up a little, and start with you John, on my left” (you always had a feeling she hated you, but now you know that for sure).  

 

You are in a complete panic mode. Twenty-two people are going to speak before you. You will sink to new depths of banality. Everything 

that comes to your mind sounds less intelligent than the least intelligent lines of Homer Simpson. You can be neither funny nor thoughtful. 

With a completely paralyzed brain, your bladder comes to the rescue - of course, the bathroom! If you will just go now and return after the 

speeches are over, you may be able to save some of your dignity; how come you didn’t think about that earlier? You didn’t, but six others 

did. The end of the line to the bathroom backs up to the dining room by now with no place to hide.  

 

I am not trying to make light of the importance of showing gratitude. On the contrary, giving thanks is at the heart of Judaism, and one of the 

key elements for a life of contentment and happiness. Our natural inclination is to be thankful for our strengths, but at times I find it more 

rewarding to recognize and own my weaknesses. The poem below is a great reminder of our imperfections. Feel free to use this poem or 

preferably, your own personal version of it, at your next holiday gathering, and embrace your own imperfections. 
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Thank you to the following Temple Beth Am Benefactors who gave generously to our Phonathon this year. 
Their names will appear in the Scribe until our next Phonathon campaign. 

 

*Super-Chai:  Donated $18,000 or more  
Ed & Leah Frankel 

 
 

*Circle of Tzadik:  Donated $10,000 - $17,000  
Hal & Debbie Baseman 

Bob & Zelda Cohen 

Gary Starkand 

Alec & Dotty Wisch 
 

 

L’Dor V’Dor:  Donated $5,400 - $9,999 
Jim & Judy Bloom 

David & Mindy Cox 

Ross & Susan Federgreen 
 
 

Tikkun Olam:  Donated $3,600 - $5,399 
Jack & Gail Barr 

Brian & Esther LaBovick 
 

 

Circle of Chai:  Donated $1,800 – $3,599 

 

     2013 PHONATHON 
   Debbie Baseman 

Bruce & Maureen Cohen 

Herb & Phyllis Cohen 

Nathaniel & Catherine Drourr 
Dan & Marcy Isdaner 

Alex & Sarrie Katz          
Randy & Bari Levitt     

Jon & Amy Shainman 

Sally Siegel 

Sisterhood of  

    Temple Beth Am 

Mark & Arline Slifkin 

Marc & Debbie Smith 

Barry & Susan Sternberg 

Joel Weinstein 

  & Gladys Gottlieb 

Paul & Lauren Weinstein 

Herb & Penny Wender 

Rabbi Alon & Gali Levkovitz 
Bob & Cyra Lewis 

Amir Lubarsky & Shawna Flanagan 
Stuart Manoff 

Mark & Lynn Michels 

Len Rubin & Julie Littky-Rubin 

(*Receives a parking space from July 1, 2013- June 30, 2014.) 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001DjykeQRATWgOGuyIV-vaHjG6McaiOZgNg73ZlyeNosPPOFCbkThk-s0GvI9TYsXk18RVIPDdX7Kf7JiaAmJs9ahIqh_2-ZNhKJv8Cm6wIMyL7WkGNd49Jyo1InFfiiVUyElk7m9mLrs=
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         FROM THE PRESIDENT 
Hal Baseman 

Greetings Temple Beth Am Friends and the Unusually Curious:           
                                                                                

 I can’t report much this month, since I spent most of my time working up north or in China.  All I     

 can say about “up north” is that it is freezing.  I guess that is why we’re all down here.  In regards to    

 China, I am told that visiting as a tourist is pretty nice.  But working there can be a real challenge.     

 Let’s just say it’s not my cup of tepid green water with unidentifiable, leafy things floating in it.  I      

 guess I shouldn’t complain, my hotel room in Beijing had a remarkable view of the lovely, brown air   

 blanketing the street below.   Hey, talk about yummy food.  You may not be able to make a silk 

purse out of sow’s ear, but you sure can make an appetizer out of it.  And you haven’t really eaten 

“chicken fingers” until you’ve eaten a chicken’s fingers.  Ironically enough, the best meal I ate was one Sunday night, when 

we ordered in for Jewish food.   But while I was there, spending many a sleepless night – well – not sleeping, apparently 

much was going on here.  Here is a sampling… 

 

Board Update:   In November the Board met to hear ideas and discuss plans for further strengthening the brand of our 

renowned Preschool.  You will hear more about this effort in subsequent communications.  We also heard reports from 

strategic planning groups, committees, and finance. 

 

The Kulanu efforts are moving along.   Volunteering has increased and people are being matched with needs and 

opportunities of the Temple.  Improvements to Bar and Bat Mitzvah experience, Religious School programs, 

communications, engagement, and connectedness are being planned and implemented. The Facilities group has been 

expanded to discuss how to achieve long range strategic objectives, as well as meeting immediate and more short term needs.  

Town Hall meetings are planned for the middle of this winter to provide updates and receive further congregant input and 

ideas.  

 

The Voluntary Financial Commitment (aka voluntary dues) program has gone well.  However, we need EVERYONE to 

send in your forms in order to continue to be counted as a member.  If you have not done so – PLEASE – contact the 

office as soon as possible.  If you are not sure – then contact the office and make sure.  Just give them a call.  They 

don’t bite.  At least not over the phone.   Trust me, we need everyone’s help and generosity for this to work.   And if you 

have friends who you think would like to join Temple Beth Am or who are already here and would like to get more involved 

– encourage them to call us and do so.  This is what Kulanu is all about.  We need your help to build our community, to make 

all of this a success.  Don’t be shy.    

 

Remarkable Event:  In November we had a fabulous 30th Anniversary Service and Celebration.  I will leave it to co-chairs 

Risa Voorhees and Alec Wisch to dole out the much deserved thank you’s.  I will say this – much appreciation needs to go 

to the planning committee chairs, their hard working committee, the Rabbi, our Cantorial team, the office staff, the founders, 

benefactors, past and present leadership and so on.   Job well done. 

 

One last note:  Welcome home to our hearty snow birds.  Always nice to see you when you return to Temple Beth Am, your 

home. 

 

That’s all for now.  Call or write me at (561) 676-3940 and halbaseman@comcast.net if you need anything.   Happy 

Thanksgiving, Happy Chanukah.  Happy December. 

 

 

mailto:halbaseman@comcat.net
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 NOMINATING COMMITTEE  
Bruce Cohen 

KVELL & TELL 

Mazal Tov to: 

 

Nicole & Branden Gould on the birth of their daughter, Ava Nicole, born on October 28th. 

 

Jessica & Josh Deakter and little sister Emma on the birth of their daughter Lyla Elizabeth, born on 

November 6th.  Congratulations also go out to Grandparents Paula & Mike Deakter, Aunt Rachel & 

Uncle Gary Goldman, cousins Stella & Violet Goldman and Great-Aunt Natalie Lango! 
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                                       30
th

 Anniversary Celebration 
Risa Voorhees & Alec Wisch, co-chairs 

It was a night 30 years in the making. On Friday, November 8, 2013, Temple Beth Am celebrated 30 years of dedication, 

perseverance and community. We ate, we drank, we laughed and we remembered. We honored our founders, our presidents 

and our Advisory Committee. Over 350 people came to commemorate the past, rejoice in the present and look forward to our 

future. It was a wonderful evening spent with friends and family. 
 

Jeanne and Brud Tarsches, two of TBA founders, wanted to celebrate Temple Beth Am’s 30th birthday. They went to Rabbi 

Alon with the idea and a committee was formed. With much talk and deliberation, a plan was put into place to create a venue 

to honor the journey of Temple Beth Am. The result was a pre-Service cocktail hour filled with wonderful food from both our 

caterers:  Aaron’s Catering and our talented congregants. The night continued with a beautiful Service that included a parade 

of Torahs carried by past presidents, blessings for our founders and an Aliyah for all the congregants that had B’nei Mitzvahs 

at Temple Beth Am. The night finished with an oneg with an ice cream bar sponsored by the Men’s Club, a chocolate fountain 

manned by Ron & Leona Holland and pastries supplied by the Sisterhood. Oh, what a night! 
 

One of the highlights of the evening was the wall of photos and the three slideshows simultaneously playing throughout the 

event representing 30 years of Temple Beth Am life. This was a labor of love, as endless hours were spent by many people 

pouring over years of photos, scanning photos that were not digital and trying to ensure that we truly represented our history 

with the respect it deserved. Mission accomplished! A great big thank you to David Randell for coordinating this huge 

endeavor with all its moving parts.  
 

Mary Elias took on the task of getting us sponsors to pay for our fun-filled evening and created the commemorative book that 

held the Temple’s history, well wishes from our congregants and community and a list of our very generous sponsors. A 

special thank you to Julie Littky-Rubin for spending the time to interview our founders and to write the history of Temple 

Beth Am. It will be cherished for years.  
 

The elegance and ease of the evening could not have been accomplished without Nada Imbriale, party coordinator 

extraordinaire. Her organization, her vision and hard work made the evening flawless. Thank you, Nada.  
 

There are so many people that we would like to thank for their assistance in making this event a success. The following are 

just a few that helped and an exhaustive list of all the wonderful people that assisted in the success of this event will be 

listed on the TBA website and TBA Facebook page.  
 

Thank you to Rabbi Alon, Cantor Jessica, Brett Tancer and all the musicians for a wonderful Service. 
 

To the office staff, Carol Safran, Carol Sleeper, Margot Hauser and Sara Ward, thank you for assisting us on all of the 

administrative details and to Debbie Baseman for always keeping everything on track. 
 

Thank you to Amy Russell for coordinating all the talented cooks that contributed hors d’oeuvres to our cocktail reception. 

To Richard Remick, much appreciation for always being there to assist us with whatever needs to be done and never asking 

for a thank you. 
 

Thank you to all that poured over years of photos to create a wonderful visual experience. 
 

Thank you Paula Deakter for having the Preschool children create all the beautiful centerpieces. 

Friday, December 6th & 20th at 7:00pm 
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RABBI ALON’S LECTURE SERIES 
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SISTERHOOD SCOOP 
Lois Remick 

Sisterhood would like to take this opportunity to thank the Co-Chairs, Alec Wisch and Risa Voorhees, and all the 

volunteers and staff who made our Temple’s 30th Anniversary a true “Kulanu”. We would also like to thank Brud and 

Jeanne Tarsches for putting the ad in the local paper looking for “wandering  Jews” in the Jupiter area so many years ago. 

That being said, and while we are NOT putting an ad in the local paper, Sisterhood is seeking women Temple members 

(no, you do not have to be Jewish) to join with us at our meetings, on our Board, and at our events, in order to make the 

next thirty years just as exciting as the last thirty. 

 

Our programs are centered on giving to our Temple community, the neighboring communities, and to nourish Our Own 

Spirits as we seek to educate as well as provide social events. “WE ARE NOT YOUR Bubbe’s SISTERHOOD”; we are 

YOUR Sisterhood and we come in many ages, shapes, and sizes. We ask you to “try us on” and we think you will find that 

we fit you to a tee!  

 

Speaking of tea…..there will also be coffee and dessert at our next presentation on Thursday, December 5th at 7:00pm.  

Join us for: 

AN INTERACTIVE DISCUSSION/Workshop 

Presented by TBA Member, Norma Alkon 

Topic: “Taking a Personal Journey” 

Thursday, December 5th at 7:00pm 

                                

****Women who have joined the Temple since July 1, 2013…..did you know you have Free Sisterhood Membership 

for a year! 

 

This is a timely reminder as we will be having our Annual Membership Luncheon on Sunday, January 26th at 

12:30pm and all Sisterhood members are invited! It’s our annual thank you for joining and helping to make Sisterhood 

a value-added part of Kulanu.   

 

Please see the flyer for the Annual Luncheon on the following page to RSVP.  

 

Looking forward to seeing you on January 26, 2014. 

 

B’Shalom, 

Lois Remick 

 

 

 

Greeters for Friday Night Services.  

  

No experience necessary, just a friendly face. 

Give us one night or many, it is up to you.   

 

For information and to sign up, call  

 Carol Carswell at 776-9239. 

SHABBAT GREETERS WANTED 
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SISTERHOOD LUNCHEON 
Lois Remick 
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BOOK CLUB 
Carole Meshil 

We will have our next meeting January 13th at TBA at 10:30am. We will be discussing The Rabbi’s Wife 

by Shuly Schwartz.  Tracing the careers of rebbetzins from the beginning of the twentieth century until the 

present; Shuly Schwartz chronicles the evolution of the role from a few individual rabbis’ wives who emerged 

as leaders to a cohort who worked together on behalf of American Judaism.   

 

The Rabbi’s Wife reveals the ways these women succeeded in both building crucial leadership roles for 

themselves and becoming an important force in shaping Jewish life in America.   

 

Our own rebbitzen Gali Levkovitz will join us for this meeting and give us her insight into her role as the 

Rabbi’s wife.  We hope you will join us and we wish you a a happy and healthy New Year. 

PANEL DISCUSSION 

            Friday Night, December 13, 2013 at 7:00pm 

   Shabbat Service with: 
 

 Torah Reading 

 A little “learning” &  

 Birthday Blessings  
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     MEN’S CLUB 
   Jerry Holinstat, Men’s Club President 

 Recent Activities 
What an exciting month we experienced!   
 

The Men’s Club had the honor of providing the Ice Cream and servers for the Temple’s 30th anniversary.  What an exciting 

experience that was.  A wonderful showing and a very exciting program. 
 

The Men’s Club sponsored the Veterans Day Speaker and Breakfast in Honor of Veterans Day.  Harvey Silverman, John 

Marzina and David Elias headed up the Men’s Club event. (Unfortunately I missed it as I was in Aruba for two weeks.) 

Thank you also to all of the Men that assisted in preparing and presenting a fine breakfast. 
 

We were blessed to have two of our members as the speakers, Aaron Scanlan and Mort Siegel who are veterans and did an 

outstanding job presenting their experiences in two wars. We also had the privilege of having the Jupiter Police Honor 

Guard present the Colors at the beginning of the event. 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

Breakfast and Speaker: 

Sunday, December 15th at 9:15am, we are hosting a very exciting Breakfast and Speaker.  After a special breakfast we will 

be hosting a writer and presenter of Major League Baseball.  His name is Robert Weintraub and he has written the book 

“The House that Ruth Built”.  His new book sensation is “The Victory Season”.  The book has become an overnight success 

according to The New York Times, New York Post and many other reviewers.  Robert is a frequent contributor to the New 

York Times Sports section, and other columns in the paper.  He is also a sports columnist for SLATE and his writing has aired 

on ESPN, ABC SPORTS, CBS SPORTS and others.   
 

“By the spring of 1946 World War II was finally over and baseball’s greatest were returning home.   

Stars such as Ted Williams, Stan Musial and Joe DiMaggio returned with bats blazing.   

It was a year of attendance records, the first year that Yankee Stadium held night games and most significant,  

Jackie Robinson’s first year playing in the Brooklyn Dodgers system.” 
 

This and much more as Robert Weintraubs’ vibrant storytelling enliven this legendary season. At the conclusion of the 

speakers presentation there will be a book signing for those participants wishing to purchase a gift for their children and/or 

grandchildren.  Collectors will also appreciate a personally signed copy of this collection of factual baseball history.  

Interestingly there were many Jewish players, and also included is the beginning of African American participation in Major 

League Baseball.  
 

Real Deli Dinner:  
As many of you remember at the end of last year the Men’s Club took on the huge task of successfully hosting a REAL DELI 

DINNER.  There were over 120 guests. The deli dinner also included a silent auction including local restaurants, salons, wine 

tastings, products and much more.  
 

This year we are again hosting a REAL DELI DINNER.  It will take place on Saturday evening January 11th at 6:00pm, in 

the Temple Social Hall.  The cost is $20 per person and RSVP’s are necessary by January 7th. The event will include 

music, a cocktail hour, a silent auction and some of the finest Deli you have ever tasted.  Harvey Silverman and I conducted 

a food tasting in Boca Raton and both of us walked away very impressed.  Both of us can testify that the deli is equal to 

authentic New York Deli.  In fact, the owner of this Deli owned the Pastrami King in New York City.  He gets his product 

right out of NYC and makes the best brisket I’ve ever had. 
 

Each table will be supplied with its own complete tray of corned beef, pastrami, turkey and brisket with all the trimmings. 
 

The Men’s Club would like to invite each of you and your families and friends (we are planning to again have babysitting for 

your children; $10 per child) to join us on Saturday evening January 11th.  To RSVP for the Real Deli Dinner, please send 

your check for $20 per person, made payable to Men’s Club of Temple Beth Am, to Temple Beth Am, 2250 Central 

Blvd., Jupiter, Fl. 33458 and attention it to “Real Deli Dinner”. Remember as last year, if you get your reservations in 

early you can reserve a complete table for your family and/or friends.   
 

Finally I want to thank all of the Temple Beth Am Men’s Club Members.  You can pride yourselves in knowing how much 

you have had to do with helping to support our Wonderful Home away from Home. 
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THE TOP OF THE HILL GANG*  

 

   Please join us for a Wine Tasting!!! 
 

     at the home of:  Hal and Mary-Ann Siegel 

                       156 Seashore Drive 

                        Jupiter, FL 33477 

 

When: Thursday, January 30, 2014 at 7:00pm 

The evening will include learning about and tasting wines from 

Total Wine, hors d’oeuvres, and desserts 

 

 
Please return this form with your $10.00 check (payable to Temple Beth Am) no later than 

Monday, January 20th to: Mary-Ann Siegel, 156 Seashore Drive, Jupiter, FL 33477 

 

Name(s)___________________________________________________ Number attending ___ 

Telephone__________________________      email address____________________________ 

 

**************************************************************************** 

*The Top of the Hill Gang is designed to offer Temple members, couples and singles, men and 

women, aged 55 and older, a variety of activities and events that will appeal particularly to 

them.  

Cost: $10.00 per person [Reservations required] 

Questions and directions: call Mary-Ann at 561-575-6941 

             THE TOP OF THE HILL GANG’s TRIP TO BUSCH WILDLIFE                       
Mary-Ann Siegel 

A great day for The 

Top of the Hill 

Gang.  We had a 

wonderful guide, 

and perfect weather 

for the 14 of us. 

 

Thanks to all for 

your help getting us 

going! 
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        VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT:  Carole Meshil 
Nava Viniar 

Carole Meshil is originally from Yonkers, New York and became a permanent resident of Jupiter a few 

years ago.  She enjoys leading the Book Club at Temple Beth Am that meets four times a year. There is 

a nice camaraderie in the group of 11-12 people, and during the off season during the summer, they sometimes meet 

socially for lunch.  It's a nice informal group with people of different backgrounds and lots of different ages. 

 

 

NV: If you weren't living in Florida, where would you be living, and why? 

CM: If I weren't living in Florida, I think I would be living in Rosh HaNikra, in Israel.  It is physically beautiful. 

 

NV: If you could go back in time and talk to yourself in High School, what advice would you give yourself? 

CM: I think I would tell myself to be a more serious student.  I went to an all girls High School, and so when the 

opportunity arose, I was very social. 

 

NV: Do you like to travel?  If so, what kind of places do you like to visit? 

CM: I like to travel to scenic places, rather than to big cities.  I like national parks, and 

island hopping in Greece. I especially love traveling to Israel, all over Israel. 

 

NV: What kind of work did you do? 

CM: I taught many different grade levels in school, and ended up working in Human 

Resources for a large social service agency. 

 

NV: What is your favorite magazine to read? 

CM:  I am a life member of Hadassah, and enjoy reading the Hadassah magazine from 

cover to cover. 

 

Thank you Carole for taking the time to meet with me.  It was a pleasure speaking 

with you!! 

 

Nava Viniar 

                               Welcome New Members: 

 

         Stuart & Kris Cohn of West Palm Beach 

         Dori Kiken from Jersey City, New Jersey 

 

Welcome Back:  

 

  Al Komins & Sharon Rosen from Jupiter 

 

Ed & Marilyn Ragofsky from Jupiter  

& their children Danielle & Sidnee 

 

        Arnold & Rosalie Snyder from Palm Beach Gardens 

                 WELCOME  
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RITUAL COMMITTEE  
CHANUKAH 

Ross Federgreen 

Judah Maccabeus (Modi’in Maccabim Re’ut), a Kohen and the son of the Jewish Rabbi Mattathias, led the Maccabean revolt 

against the Seleucid Empire.  Chanukah (25th of Kislev) celebrates the miracle that occurs during the revolts; the oil to light the 

Temple lamp that should have lasted only one night lasted for eight.  

 

The story of the Maccabees is briefly mentioned but not told in detail in the Book of Daniel within the Kethuvim of the Bible.  

This is most probably because Daniel, the last book of the Bible, was completed in 164 BCE which was the last year of the 

Maccabean uprising.  However, the story plays prominently in the early Christian writings of the Apocrypha in Maccabees I and 

Maccabees II, in addition to the Greek writings of Josephus.  Further, in the Christian Old Testament, the story of the Maccabees is 

placed in higher importance with the Major Prophets Isaiah, Jeremiah, and Ezekiel, while, in the Jewish Scriptures it is placed in 

the lesser Kethuvim or writings. 

 

The wars that Judah Maccabee and his father and four brothers led consisted of a war against the Seleucid King Antiochus IV and 

then a civil war to determine the leadership of Judea.  Initially, King Antiochus IV restricted, and then prohibited, the daily sacred 

practice of the Jews, which included circumcision, Temple ritual, Sabbath observance, and the study of the Torah.  It is noteworthy 

that these acts were the first recorded acts of significant religious persecution.  To that time, most rulers allowed the populations to 

practice the religions of their choosing unabated.  The final blow was the desecration of the Temple into a pagan shrine.  

 

After the rededication of the Temple in 165 BCE, civil war erupted related to the correctness for the family Hasmoneans 

(Maccabees), after their earlier victory, to ascend to the throne of the House of David.  Since the Hasmoneans were not direct 

descendants of the Tribe of Judea, the Rabbis felt that this ordination to the throne was not appropriate.  In fact, many believe that 

this is the central reason that the story of the Maccabees is not of significance in the Tanakh, the Jewish Bible, which consists of 

the Torah (The Pentateuch), Nevi’im (Prophets) and K’tuvim (Scriptures).  

 

The word Maccabee is an acrostic created by joining the first letter of the Hebrew words “Mi Chamocha ba’eilim Adonai” which 

means, “Who among the mighty is like Thee, O God?”  It is said that the word Maccabee was the battle cry of the Jewish patriots 

who fought a gruella style war against the Seleucid Army. In another interpretation, the word Maccabee is the Hebrew word for 

“hammer” derived from the root makav.  

 

Chanukah, which means rededication, relates to the miracle of the oil burning for eight nights when the Maccabees reclaimed and 

rededicated the Temple.  After the conflict, none of the containers of oil except one was still sealed.  The contents of a single 

container would normally last for only one night and the process of creating new purified oil would take eight days.  This time, 

however, the single container of oil burned for eight days.  Today, to celebrate this event, every Jewish temple lights the Ner 

Tamid or perpetual light, which hangs above the Aron Kodesh, the Holy Ark.  The Ner Tamid represents the Shamash of the 

Temple Menorah.  

 

TRACTATE SHABBAT 

 
In Chapter II of the Tractate Shabbat, the regulations concerning the Sabbath and Chanukah lights are discussed.  The Shabbat 

Tractate (book) is the first tractate in the Order Mishnaic section of the Moed of the Mishnah and Talmud. The tractate consists of 

24 chapters. 

 

Within Chapter II, there are a number of rabbinical discussions and declarations regarding the practices surrounding the lighting 

and treatment of the Chanukah menorah.  The proper ordinance for the Chanukah lights is that they last from sunset until the 

footsteps are no longer heard on the street.  The term “footsteps on the street” refer to the “steps of the Tarmudites” from the 

Babylonian Talmud who live in a sandy land and must keep their eyes half closed…possibly nomads. 

 

The law of Chanukah demands that every man should have one lamp for himself and his household. In addition, there is a 

divergence of opinion as to whether to light all of the candles the first night and then decrease the number (Beth Shamani) or on 

the first night light one candle and then increase (Beth Hillel) by one candle each subsequent night.  The Talmudic argument is that 

the lights should be lit in the manner of the sacrifices of the feast (Beth Shamani) while the opposing view is that holy actions 

should show increase and not reduction (Beth Hillel).  The Beth Shamani approach is the correct approach by the Talmudic 

standard but Beth Hillel is the traditional approach followed in our community. 

 

Finally, according to Halakah (Jewish Law) the menorah should be placed on the left of the entrance so that the Chanukah light is 

on the one side of the door and the Mezuzah on the other side of the door. There are many other components of Halakah that 

effects the Chanukah celebration and the candle lightening specifically.  
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This year, the first candle of Chanukah will be lit on Wednesday night, November 27
th.  The candles should be lit at 

sunset or afterwards. 

 

Using an extra candle called the Shamash, the helper candle, light one candle on the first night (starting at the extreme right 

side of the Chanukiah) and add a candle each night. Light the newest candle first. By the eighth night, all eight candles are 

lit. (Note: if you are using an electric Chanukiah in your window, light the lights so those looking in from the street see the 

lights lit correctly - from their right to left.)  On the Shabbat of Chanukah, kindle the Chanukah lights first and then the 

Shabbat candles. 

 

Each night, before lighting the candles, the first two blessings below are recited. On the first night, the third blessing, the 

Shehecheyanu, is added.  

 

 
 

Baruch Atah, Adonai Eloheinu, Melech haolam, asher kid'shanu b'mitzvotav v'tsivanu l'hadlik  

ner shel Chanukah. 

 

Blessed are You, Adonai our God, Ruler of the universe, who hallows us with mitzvot, and commanded us to kindle 

the Chanukah lights. 

 

 
 

Baruch Atah, Adonai Eloheinu, Melech haolam, she-asah nisim laavoteinu v'imoteinu  

bayamim hahaeim baz'man hazeh. 

 

Blessed are You, Adonai our God, Ruler of the universe, who performed wondrous deeds for our ancestors 

in those days, at this season. 

 

For first night only: 

 

 

 

 

Baruch Atah, Adonai Eloheinu, Melech haolam, shehecheyanu v'kiy'manu v'higianu laz'man hazeh. 

 

Blessed are You, Adonai our God, Ruler of the universe, for giving us life, for sustaining us, and for enabling us to reach 

this season. 
 

 

A GUIDE TO LIGHTING CHANUKAH CANDLES 
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  SOCIAL ACTION  
Audrey Ades, Debby Baker & Marcy Isdaner 
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MAH JONGG  

CLUB 

 

MAH JONGG CLUB 

Wednesdays at 12:45pm 
 

Cracks, Bams, and Dots!  Oh, my! 
Interested in joining a Mah Jongg Club 

here at Temple?   

Call Joan Weinberger at 775-1408 or email  

julianjoan@aol.com 

 

------------------- 

 

The Mah Jongg club is offering lessons to those 

who would like to learn or refresh their 

skills. Those who already play are also invited to 

join our group.  Please call or email Joan 

Weinberger for more information or reservation.   

Julianjoan@aol.com  

CEMETERY PLOTS MEMORIAL PLAQUES 

 

Did you know that as a benefit of Temple 

membership, you can purchase cemetery plots for 

yourself and your family at a significantly 

discounted price?  Temple Beth Am has reserved a 

limited number of cemetery plots in the Garden of 

Abraham section at the Star of David Cemetery and 

Funeral Chapel of the Palm Beaches (formerly 

known as Menorah Gardens).   

 

The price of a plot purchased from Temple Beth 

Am is $1,500.  If you went directly to the Star of 

David, the price to purchase a plot is $2,995.  

Please note that this price is for a plot only.  You 

will need to see a funeral director for information 

for additional services and charges. 

 

Remember, the number of plots is limited so if 

you wish to take advantage of this benefit and 

purchase a plot, please contact Margot in the 

Temple office at 561-747-1109 and she will gladly 

help you. 

 

How can you honor your deceased 

loved one? 
 

By placing your loved one’s name on the Memorial 

Board in the Sanctuary.   

 

When you do this, a light on their plaque will be lit 

on their Yahrzeit (anniversary of their death) and 

their name will be read from the Bimah. 

 

Their light will also be lit on Yom Kippur and their 

name will always be included in the Yizkor Book 

during the High Holy Days. 

 

Even when you are gone, your loved one will not be 

forgotten.  Plaques are $500. 

 

Call the Temple at 747-1109 to place your order. 

 

  JUDAICA SHOP 

mailto:Julianjoan@aol.com
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MAH JONGG CARDS 

 Nourish the Mind and  

Satisfy the Soul 
  

Bring a lunch – or just come to learn.   

We will provide coffee and tea. 

 

An open and lively dialogue about the  

weekly Torah portion. 

 

  No prior knowledge of Torah,  

Hebrew or  

 Judaism is needed. 

 

  This program is free and open to  

the community.   

  

Thursdays 

12:00noon – 1:15pm 
 

 

TORAH TALK 

I am happy to announce that on Saturday evening, January 18th, 2014, we will be 

offering the first in a concert series here at Temple Beth Am. 

 

The talented duo of Mark Johnson and Emory Lester will present an evening of 

acoustic music featuring a blend of clawgrass/bluegrass on banjo and mandolin and 

guitar. Their unique style is known nationally and internationally. Johnson won the 

Steve Martin Award for Excellence in Banjo and Bluegrass in 2012.  Johnson, Lester 

and Martin performed on the "Late Show" with David Letterman. 

 

They have been nominated for Album of the Year at the 2007 IBMA Awards, and have 

just released their newest cd. 

 

Join us for this special event. You won't be disappointed!  Doors will open at 8:00pm. 

The show will start at 8:30pm. 

 

Discount ticket price for Temple members will be $20.00.  Please call or email me for tickets and information.   

(The Temple will not be collecting money or selling tickets.)  

 

Lauren Weinstein @ 561-775-3448 or luvbanjo@gmail.com 

  

     MARK JOHNSON & EMORY LESTER IN CONCERT 

Saturday, January 18, 2014 

Lauren Weinstein 
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  RELIGIOUS SCHOOL  
David Sherman, MJEd 

Shalom! 

 

As I sit down to write this month, I am amazed at how time flies – the first term is almost over, and Chanukah is almost 

here – the first candle will be lit on November 24th! 

 

If you have been reading our (no longer ‘new’) Religious School E-news, you will already know that there is a lot of 

learning going on and that the kids are having a ball! I try to post new pictures every week, and even include a few 

videos now and then on our Face Book page. The students are amazing! If you haven’t visited our Facebook page yet – 

what are you waiting for?! Go today (right now!). Once at the TBA Facebook page, click on ‘join’ and you’re in! 

 

We have only 3 weeks of classes this month- our last day of classes is Tuesday, December 17th, for both the Religious 

School and for Shalom Chai.  

 

Here are a few of the December Religious School highlights: 

 Sunday, December 1: No school – Thanksgiving weekend 

 Tuesday, December 3rd: Religious School, followed by TBA Chanukah dinner   

                                          at 6:15pm (for all). Bring your menorah, light the   

                                          candles and have dinner with your congregational       

                                          family. 

                                          NO Shalom Chai classes this evening 

 Saturday, December 7th: 6th grade B’nei Mitzvah Club Havdallah at 4:00pm 

 Sunday, December 8th: K-2nd grade Family Education program  

 Friday, December 13th: 4th grade Shabbat dinner at 6:00pm 

 

 

 We do not have classes on December 22nd, 24th or the 29th & 31st, as well as no classes  

       on January 5th.  

 Classes resume on Tuesday, January 7th and Sunday, January 12th.  

 

 

Shalom Chai continues to attract over 30 teens each week. The new electives for the 2nd semester are in full swing. 

Whether it be Jewish Cooking Extreme, Joga (Yoga with a Jewish touch), Israeli Cinema, The Ethics Of …(teens 

exploring Jewish values through viewing and discussion of film clips from popular movies), or Jewish Song Leading, 

the Temple is just buzzing with excitement on Tuesday evenings. This year, we even added a Social Action Elective as 

our teens are eager to learn how they can give back / make a difference in their world! 

 

This fall we instituted a new practice – our teachers called every Religious School family to check in to ask what YOU 

thought about your children’s Religious School experience. Did they reach you? They will be making those calls again 

in early spring, just to make sure that we have your thoughts on how we are doing with your children’s learning. Please 

call them back if they miss you the first time ‘round. Or… give me a call - I love hearing from parents! We really do 

listen – your opinions count. 

 

L’Shalom, 

 

David 
David Sherman, MJEd, Director of Education 
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Temple Beth Am Mishpacha/Family Center 
Check out our Upcoming Events & Fun Parenting Tips on our Facebook group: Temple Beth Am Mishpacha/Family Center 

Yael Lawrence 
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YOUTH ENGAGEMENT 
Heather Weisbrod 

Hello Temple Beth Am family, my name is Heather Weisbrod and I am your new Youth 

Engagement Director. I am excited to have met so many of you over the past few weeks and I was 

very pleased to have had the opportunity to celebrate such a special occasion at the 30th 

anniversary of Temple Beth Am.  I recognize that there are many of you that I have not yet had the 

pleasure of meeting, so I would like to take the opportunity in my first Scribe article to introduce 

myself.  

 

I was born and raised in the Cocoa Beach, Florida area where I was educated in the reform movement at Temple Israel in 

Melbourne. I am an Alumna of Florida State University where I earned a Bachelor of Science degree in Communication, 

Sciences, and Disorders with a focus in child development. After graduation in the spring of 2012, I was honored to 

receive the opportunity to travel to universities across the country as a Leadership Consultant for my sorority Sigma 

Delta Tau. As a Leadership Consultant, I worked with local chapter’s teaching best practices, for recruitment, social and 

educational programming, and leadership development. I now volunteer on Sigma Delta Tau’s National Council as an 

advisor for the Psi chapter at the University of Massachusetts. I am thrilled to also be working at the Jewish Federation 

in the Jewish Teen Initiative Department, as their High School Engagement Coordinator.    

 

Working with students of all ages has been a passion of mine for many years. I am excited to work with all three TBA 

youth groups, JAMTY, JAMTY JR, and Cochavim, and I look forward to watching our students blossom into young 

leaders in the community.  

 

Heather’s contact information: youth@templebetham.com, heather.weisbrod@jewishpalmbeach.org and 561-312-5310.  

 

 

CELEBRATE CHANUKAH WITH JAMTY! 

 

WHO: ALL TBA High school students are welcome! 
 
WHAT: A celebration in honor of  Chanukah: latkes, snacks, 
 music, games, and MORE! 
 
WHEN: December 5TH from 5:30pm-7:00pm. 
 
WHERE: Temple Beth Am - Youth Lounge. 
 

CONTACT: Zoe Chia (561-779-4730) or Heather Weisbrod 
(youth@templebetham.com). 

mailto:youth@templebetham.com
mailto:heather.weisbrod@jewishpalmbeach.org
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Who: URJ Camp Coleman  

 

When: Sunday, January 12, 2014  

 

Where: Temple Beth Am  

 

Why: Don’t miss this wonderful opportunity for a ‘Meet and Greet’ with Andi Solomon, Assistant Camp Director to 

learn more about URJ Camp Coleman.  
 

Camp Coleman, a program of the Union for Reform Judaism, serves campers from the Southeast United States from 

Tennessee and the Carolinas through Georgia and Florida. Committed to core values of respect, peace, community and 

kindness, they build a warm and caring community where campers have fun and experience the excitement and warmth 

of belonging to a Reform Jewish community. We look with pride to the thousands of young people who have formed 

lasting friendships and called Camp Coleman home for more than 40 years. 

URJ Camp Coleman allows our children to live a wholly Jewish life while at camp. Campers can experience Jewish 

culture and tradition while in a safe, challenging and fun environment. In a natural setting, campers are given the 

opportunity to explore their Judaism. Coleman provides a creative setting for Jewish living and learning, through camp 

programming. At Camp Coleman campers and staff can develop lifelong friendships.  

 

Please feel free to contact Liz Denmark @ Lizdenmark@mac.com, if you have any questions about camp or please go to 

their website at www.coleman.urjcamps.org or their Facebook page www.facebook.com/urjcampcoleman 

 

  CAMP COLEMAN  
Liz Denmark 
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December 14, 2013 

B’not Mitzvah of 

Erika Wesch & Emma Strauss 

 

December 7, 2013 

Bat Mitzvah of 

Alexis Friedman 

 

 

 

With pride, love and joy we are honored to celebrate the Bat Mitzvah of our 

daughter, Alexis Jacquelyn Friedman.  Alexis is an honor student and 

member of the Pre-Finance Academy at Watson B. Duncan Middle School.   

 

Alexis enjoys spending time with friends and family and spends her summers 

at Camp Blue Star in North Carolina.   

 

Alexis has an affinity for history, and after extensively studying about the 

Holocaust, decided to meet a survivor and share her story for her Mitzvah 

project.  

 

We are very proud of Alexis and look forward to seeing what wonderful accomplishments lie ahead. 

 

Scott and Jennifer Friedman 

 

We are very proud to announce that our daughters Erika and Emma will be called to the Torah 

as B’not Mitzvah on December 14, 2013.   We are excited and the girls have been working 

very hard.  

 

Emma is an 8th grader at Bak Middle School and is very involved in Video production, TV production and is interested in a 

career as a producer in Hollywood!  She is also a very accomplished gymnast.   

 

Erika is a 7th grader at Jupiter Middle School.  She is very busy with the band, where she is a percussionist and is in the 

drum-line.  She is also a competitive swimmer with the Jupiter Dragons Swim team and hopes to go to the Olympics 

someday. 

 

The girls are stepsisters who have been in each other’s lives for the past 6 years and have very much bonded together as real 

sisters.  Good things have come to them and they like to do nice things for others.   They have decided that for their mitzvah 

project they will do random acts of kindness for others each day for a month.  Everyone deserves someone to be nice to 

them! 

 

We would like to thank Rabbi Alon, Brett Tancer, and the teachers at Temple Beth Am for all of their support and help in 

preparing them for this day.  

 

Andrew and Beth Strauss and Diane Hill 



 

 Temple Beth Am            27                                                                             December 2013 

 

December 30, 2013 

Bar Mitzvah of 

Joseph LaBovick  

We are proud to announce that our son, Joseph Charles Uria LaBovick (JoJo) will be called 

to the Torah in Jerusalem, Israel at the Western Wall as a Bar Mitzvah on Monday, 

December 30, 2013. 

 

JoJo is a 7th grader at the Benjamin School where he is an Honor Roll student. JoJo is an 

avid all around athlete. He loves basketball, football, lacrosse and pretty much anything else 

you can imagine playing with a ball. JoJo plays travel basketball most of the year and was 

pretty convinced for many years the NBA was in his future.  

 

When not playing school sports or travel basketball JoJo loves his trampoline and 

wakeboarding with his brother.  

 

JoJo loves to travel but his favorite place on earth is in North Carolina at Camp Highlander 

where he has been awarded outstanding camper and is the only member of our family to become a Red Devil. 

 

JoJo is excited to share this special day with his sister Hannah and brother William along with many of our friends 

who are joining us on the Temple Beth Am family trip to Israel this December. 

 

JoJo's mitzvah project is to run a fundraiser to support underprivileged boys to afford to play with his travel 

basketball team.  He will be running a car wash and bake sale to support two boys and help them to pay for travel 

basketball. 

 

JoJo worked hard in preparation for his Bar Mitzvah and we all could not be more proud of him.  

 

We need to thank Rabbi Alon, Brett Tancer and all of JoJo's past teachers, (especially Debbie Baseman for not 

strangling him when he was younger) at Temple Beth Am, for all of their help in preparing him for this very special 

day. 

 

Brian & Esther LaBovick  

x-apple-data-detectors://4
x-apple-data-detectors://4
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Dear Synagogue Executive Directors, 

 

Shalom! We are Shani and Nir Boneh, the new Israeli SHLICHIM (emissaries) in our community.  We have met most 

of you already, and look forward to meeting the rest of you shortly.   

 

As part of our mission, we are working with all the area synagogues and Jewish organization in Palm Beach County in 

order to add an Israeli component wherever we can. 

 

One of the programs we want to start, is called “AMETZ CHAYAL” (adopt a solider) program. The idea is to have 

families from our partnership region in Israel (TZAHAR-  Zfat, Hatzor and Rosh-Pina) adopt current Israeli soldiers 

who came from Palm Beach. This will give soldiers from Palm Beach places to call home in Tzahar. 

 

According to IDF laws, a soldier whose family is not in Israel is a “lone solider,” and is entitled to special treatment. 

One of the benefits is the assignment of a host family, but since we have a home in Israel- our partner region- we want 

our soldiers from Palm Beach to have host families from the region. 

 

The families will invite them for dinners and weekends, send them packages with good stuff, and serve as their home in 

Israel. 

 

To make this project come true, we are asking for your help. If you know anyone from here who is serving in the IDF, 

or going to join the IDF, please, send us his/ her contact details. 

 

If you have any questions please feel free to call us. 

 

Thank you very much for your support, and we look forward to working with you over the next two years.  

 

Shani and Nir (“SHANIR”) Boneh 

 

Volunteer Shaliach (Emissary) Israel & Global Initiatives 

JEWISH FEDERATION OF PALM BEACH COUNTY 

www.jewishpalmbeach.org 

www.facebook.com/jewishpalmbeach 

phone 561.242.6653 | cell 561.714.8137 | fax 561.681.3577 

 

A  MESSAGE FROM OUR NEW ISRAELI EMISSARIES 

 

In the spirit of Kulanu, let’s all remember to wear our name tags when we come to Services  

on Friday night.  Name tags are found in the drawers in the armoire in the lobby.   

                                  Wearing your name tag helps us get to know each other. 

 

Note:  If you haven’t been able to find your name tag - please check again.  The drawers have recently been 

updated and missing name tags re-done.  If you still can’t find your name tag,  

let us know and we’ll happily provide you with one. 

        PLEASE WEAR YOUR NAME TAG 

http://www.jewishpalmbeach.org/
http://www.facebook.com/jewishpalmbeach
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December 15 - December 21 (cont.) 

Jack Greenbaum:  Father of Rhea Exizian 

Dorothy Jackson:  Grandmother of Branden Gould 

Gloria Kanfer*:  Sister of Irving Markowitz 

Louis Zayon*:  Father of Herbert Zayon 

David P. Berkley:  Father of Stanley Berkley 

Maurice Edelstein:  Father of Sanford Edelstein 

Renee Goldberg:  Mother of Steven Goldberg 

Vincent Manfra*:  Father of Glen Manfra 

 

December 22 - December 28 

Benny Frank:  Grandfather of Carol Sleeper  

Abraham Smith:  Father of Molly Cohen  

Shirley Boodson:  Grandmother of Andrea Weinberg  

Marty Grusby*:  Husband of Myrna Abramowitz  

Teena Roseman:  Daughter-in-law of Judith Roseman  

Samuel Slifkin:  Father of Mark Slifkin & Grandfather  

 of Howard Slifkin 

Andrew Dzmura:  Father of Sally Rosen  

Ruth Feingold:  Mother of Sharon Holinstat & 

  Grandmother of Tammy Webber 

Jacob Weiner:  Father of Gerald Weiner  

Loil Caplan:  Cousin of Nina Nemerofsky  

David Katz:  Father of Stuart Katz  

Leonard Schneider:  Father of Lisa Stauffer & Ceil Randell 

David Olanow*:  Father of Wendy Cohn & Grandfather of  

 Lori Sabatose 

Frank Philmore*:  Husband of Erica Philmore  

Sylvia Silvers*:  Mother of Jerry Silvers & Grandmother of  

 Jason Silvers 

Morris Cohn*:  Father of Barry Cohn & Grandmother of  

 Stacey Runfola & Brian Cohn 

Al Kutner:  Grandfather of Andrea Weinberg  

Elaine Gole:  Mother of Lynn Gutterman  

Julius Koch:  Father of Karen Feller  

Harold Stavisky:  Brother of Norman Stavisky  

 

December 29 - January 4 

Arthur F "Jim" Baumann:  Father of Andrew Baumann   

Louis Kaplan*:  Father of Judy Bloom   

Tillie LaBovick:  Mother of Nathan LaBovick &  

 Grandmother of Brian LaBovick 

Cara Becker:  Daughter of Eric & Jill Becker & Sister of  

 Gregory & Jacob Becker 

Cele Blumberg*:  Mother of Shirley Goldberg   

Mabel Harris Essinger:  Mother of Ted Essinger   

Saul Hochman:  Father of Robert Hochman   

Mary Kutner:  Grandmother of Andrea Weinberg   

Frances Rodan*:  Grandmother of Bruce Rodan   

Vivian Schwartz:  Mother of Judy Rosenthal   

Jack Murphy:  Uncle of Maureen Cohen   

Ruth Becker:  Mother of Hal Becker   

Samuel Arthur Lerner:  Father of Marilyn Becker   

William Lewis*:  Father of Stephen Lewis   

Paul Myerson:  Brother of Daniel Myerson   

Henry Peterson*:  Father of Jerome Peterson   

Saul Shade:  Father of Nada Imbriale   

Gladys Fader:  Sister of Morton Siegel   

Avigail Horkin:  Grandmother of Karni Kissil   

Ronny Levi:  Sister of Marjorie Gildenhorn & Aunt of  

 Cheryl Baldwin 

Clara Levy:  Mother of Charles Levy   

DECEMBER YAHRZEITS      * Memorial Plaque 

December 1- December 7 

Frances Baseman*:  Mother of Harvey Baseman &  

 Grandmother of Hal Baseman 

Libby Grackin:  Mother-in-law of Millie Grackin  

Julius Shuldiner:  Father of Marc Shuldiner     

Stanley Solomont:  Father of Edie Wolf     

Esther Weiner:  Mother of Gerald Weiner    

Julia Landy:  Mother of Susan Freedland & Grandmother of  

 Howard Freedland    

Ida Lena Seidman:  Mother of Frank Seidman     

Leona Wecht:  Wife of Bernard Wecht     

Linda White:  Wife of Harvey White & Mother of  

 Jared, Seth & Abigail White   

Sally Grusby*:  Mother-in-law of Myrna Abramowitz    

Mollie Littky:  Grandmother of Julie Littky-Rubin  

Ida Frank:  Grandmother of Carol Sleeper  

Rose Black*:  Grandmother of Myrna Abramowitz  

Dena Frank:  Mother of Lisa Becker     

Rosalind Klausman:  Aunt of Carla Lewis    

Joseph Wenit:  Father of Carol Goldstein  

Abraham Fund*:  Grandfather of Sandra Fox     

Julius Lebrecht: Father of Harriet Zysman     

Sadye Pfeffer:  Mother of Ira Pfeffer     

Samuel Schwartzman*:  Husband of Sonja Schwartzman  
  

December 8 - December 14 

Joyce Goldstein:  Daughter of Barry & Judy Goldstein 

Robert Rosenberg:  Father of Melissa Mulvaney 

Larry Short:  Father-in-law of Jody Minde 

Leonard Sosman:  Brother of Herb Sosman 

Sidney "Sam" Azeez:  Father of Michael Azeez 

Elaine Sherman:  Mother of Jane Choate 

Frances Silverberg:  Mother of Alan Silverberg 

William Reinhart:  Father of Jennifer Benaim 

Bernard Barnett:  Father of Charles Barnett 

Julius Meissler:  Father-in-law of Roberta Meissler 

Sam Nass:  Father of Joan Tager 

Dr. Alfred Shapiro:  Father of Steven Shapiro 

Nathan Bernstein:  Father of Max Bernstein 

David Mestelman*:  Uncle of Natalie Lango & Michael Deakter 

Sarah Miller:  Mother of David Miller & Grandmother of Shellie Chiet 

Ellis Rubin:  Brother of Jeanne Tarsches 

Max Schatzer*:  Father of Barbara Leaf 

Ida Schuster:  Grandmother of Shari Rodgers 

Shirley Rubin:  Mother of Carol Carswell 

Marilyn Sirkus:  Aunt of Myrna Abramowitz 

   

December 15 - December 21 

Leonard Krieger:  Father of Gary Krieger 

Alexander Nason:  Father of Mickey Berman 

Arnold Nathan:  Father of Meryl Goldberg 

Murray Tishler:  Father of Diane Sosman 

Joseph Kaufman:  Father of Harold Kaufman 

Belle Kroll*:  Mother of Evelyn Slotkin 

Augusta Lazarus:  Mother-in-law of Jack Barr 

Harry Berman:  Father-in-law of Mickey Berman   

Bernard Rosenfeld:  Cousin of Arnie Weinstein 

Edith Stein:  Mother of Barbara Seltzer 

Florence Federgreen:  Mother of Ross Federgreen 

Louis Black:  Father of Marilyn Finkel 

Delores Smooke:  Mother of Susan Marzina 
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DECEMBER 

BIRTHDAYS DECEMBER 

ANNIVERSARIES 

 

CONDOLENCES TO: 

 

Amy Singer & Family on the loss of her 

 mother, Rhea Greyson. 

 

Janet Hartman & Family on the loss of her 

husband, Herbert Hartman. 

 

  May God send comfort to those in  

mourning. 

CONDOLENCES 

Frieda Alter   12/8 

Jose Alvarez   12/6 

Ashley Amsden   12/24 

Amy Andersen   12/4 

Bradley Andersen 12/21 

Michael Azeez   12/26 

Addison Basinski  12/1 

Jill Becker   12/9 

Eric J. Becker   12/31 

Josephine Berenson  12/6 

Stanley Berkley   12/20 

Max Bernstein  12/19 

Joshua Borenstein  12/15 

Jennifer Boss   12/23 

Gary Brookmyer   12/30 

Jessica Carr   12/9 

Samuel Chiet   12/18 

Robert Clayman   12/31 

Laurie Cohen   12/7 

Charles Cohn   12/11 

Wendy Cohn   12/12 

Gary Colton   12/12 

Clay Damon  12/20 

Clare Dana   12/18 

Emma Deakter  12/1 

Alexandra DelPrete  12/29 

Jeffrey Dreier   12/23 

Mel Duckson   12/18 

Leah Duckson   12/18 

Teddy Dwork  12/23 

Karin Elman  12/27 

Janet Erony-Kahan 12/5 

Edward Fischman  12/6 

Loel Fishman   12/17 

Howard Fox   12/13 

Joshua Friedman  12/2 

Alexis Friedman   12/6 

Sara Friedman  12/11 

Laura Friedman   12/22 

Shirley Grangard  12/20 

Chloe Greenberg   12/5 

Robert Greene   12/17 

Lisa Harrisburg  12/1 

Tamara Hartman  12/12 

Ron Holland   12/15 

Madison Holtermann  12/14 

Seth Honowitz  12/1 

Grace Horgan   12/3 

Nicole Isdaner   12/23 

Elaine Kaufman   12/25 

Dori Kiken  12/24 

Roni Kissil  12/3 

Donald Klein  12/19 

Lisa Kleinfeld   12/17 

Martin Krieger  12/13 

Gary Krieger  12/20 

Robert Labell   12/13 

Susan Lane   12/17 

Alon Laviv  12/9 

Steven Leibovich  12/17 

Brandon Leibovich  12/28 

Michael Lerner  12/22 

Robert Levie   12/5 

Ilissa Levine  12/3 

Rose Lynch  12/30 

Frank Mahramus  12/24 

Stacy Miller  12/8 

Barry Minde  12/25 

Hila Miskin   12/14 

Zahava Misshula   12/28 

Iael Nuchovich  12/13 

Daniel Nuchovich 12/13 

Bruce Pascal   12/24 

Zachary Pastor  12/30 

Judy Pincus  12/11 

Jack Pincus   12/26 

Jan Pollitt  12/16 

Max Popiel   12/18 

Linda Posner   12/9 

Margo Posner  12/28 

David Randell  12/19 

Daphne Rogers  12/31 

Estelle Rosen   12/16 

Benjamin Rosenberg  12/12 

Allison Ross   12/16 

Lori Sabatose   12/9 

Jacob Seidman   12/2 

Lynn Shapiro  12/13 

Judy Skurnick   12/15 

Norm Skurnick   12/22 

Carol Sleeper  12/15 

Gwyneth Smiley   12/8 

Sam Stein   12/16 

Bernard Stein   12/19 

Joshua Talero   12/20 

Deanna Talmud  12/12 

Bradley Taylor   12/23 

Suzanne Taylor  12/28 

Marshall Teitelbaum  12/10 

Zachary Thomas   12/29 

Rebecca Toback   12/2 

Michael Toback  12/4 

Betsy Towers  12/13 

Eileen Turenne  12/26 

Linda Tylka  12/10 

Alex Weinstein  12/1 

Jason Weisser   12/22 

Alec Wisch  12/22 

Ron Wolf  12/30 

Makayla Wood   12/13 

Chet Zeichner   12/31 

 

Joseph & Lauren Abrin   29 

Albert & Frieda Alter   22 

Hal & Debbie Baseman    17 

Monroe & Jennifer Benaim    4 

David & Bunny Berenson    11 

Stanley & Lou Ann Berkley  18 

Dan & Jen Boss     21 

Lee & Melissa Cohen    11 

Bernard & Florence Joan Elias   23 

Nate & Marilyn Finkel    24 

Dan & Marcy Isdaner    3 

Herb & Rose Kester     5 

Howie & Rhonda Levin    20 

Randy & Bari Levitt    5  

Frank & Carol Mahramus   22 

Andy & Lori Myers    20 

Stephen & Nina Nemerofsky   26 

Wayne & Linda Posner    18 

Rich & Lois Remick    26 

Hal & Mary-Ann Siegel    27 

Forrest & Carol Sleeper      5 

Herb & Penny Wender    10 

Lou & Marge Wolfson    25 
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THANK YOU TO THOSE WHO GENEROUSLY DONATED TO THE  HIGH HOLY DAY APPEAL 

Murry & Myrna Abramowitz 

Doris Ackerman 

Norm & Ilene Adams 

Richard & Wendi Adler 

Albert & Frieda Alter 

Eric & Krista Alterman 

Tracy Andreassi 

William Applestein 

Robert Bade & Nancy Halpern 

John & Cheryl Baldwin 

Jack & Gail Barr 

Steven & Catherine Barre 

Hal & Debbie Baseman 

Harvey & Jackie Baseman 

Brett & Tracy Nemerofsky Basinski 

Gilbert & Doreen Bassin  

Robert & Brenda Beacher 

Michele Baum 

Gary & Nancy Beren 

Peter & Nancy Berkley 

Blake Berman 

Scott & Melissa Berman 

Jerry & Hilary Berman 

Mickey Berman 

Mario Castano & Gwen Berry 

Leslie & Paula Bert 

Roger & Marcia Beutner 

Ron and Rachel Bill 

Michael & Lisa Black 

Arnold & Marilyn Blank 

Harvey & Judi Blau 

Dan & Jen Boss 

Dan Bromberg 

Marshall & Mindy Brothers 

Lawrence & Toby Brown 

Bob Burg 

Steve & Marilyn Carp 

Carol Carswell 

Shellie Chiet 

David & Gladys Chleck 

Lee & Melissa Cohen 

Herb & Phyllis Cohen 

Donald & Karen Cohen 

Ray & Eda Cohen 

Mitchell Cohen 

Al & Molly Cohen 

David Cohen & Darcy Slimak 

Bob & Zelda Cohen 

Barry & Wendy Cohn 

Brian & Liz Cohn 

Stacy Cohn 

Stephen & Sunny Cole 

Geraldine Collura 

Russell Colodny 

Gary & Marla Colton 

Thomas & June Connors  

Michael & Loretta Corey 

Dr. David & Mindy Cox 

Priscilla Cutler 

Conrad & Carol Damon 

Phil Davidson 

Mim Davis 

Mike & Paula Deakter 

Steve & Lianne Deitch 

Rob & Kim Denenberg 

Gerald Denenberg 

Stephen & Liz Denmark 

Brian & Phyllis Dennis 

Larry & Donna Diamond 

Beverly Diamond 

Hedley & Shari Dobuler 

Jessie Druss 

David & Shana Dutkewych 

Thom & Janet Dwork 

Sandy & Lois Edelstein 

Michelle Eisler 

David & Mary Elias 

Jeff & Karin Elman 

Joel & Donna Engelhardt 

Ted & Max Essinger 

Barbara Essinger 

Leslie Fain 

Barbara Falk 

Ross & Susan Federgreen 

Norman & Sondra Feinberg 

Karen Feldman 

Stuart & Phyllis Fierman 

David Fischman 

Ed & Dorothy Ann Fischman 

Fen Fisher 

Mr. Seymour & Dr. Sandra Fox 

Myron Fox 

Maurice & Karen Fox 

Bruce & Joyce Frank 

Ed & Leah Frankel 

Dan & Sue Freedland 

Howard & Tracey Freedland 

Steve & Jill Fried 

Scott & Jennifer Friedman 

Bob & Pamela Friedman 

Roberta Gabler 

Phil Galewitz & Rose Lynch 

Will & Debby Gans 

Harmon & Lorrie Garfinkel 

Edward Katz & Jan Gelberman 

Dr. Jay & Nina Gelman 

Ellen Gewant & Robin Lieberman 

Herb & Marge Gildenhorn 

Rosalinde Gitlitz & Dena Gitlitz 

Rhonda Gold 

Donald & Rhoda Gold 

Steven & Meryl Goldberg 

Marc & Mindy Golden 

Craig & Colleen Goldenfarb 

Howard & Linda Goldman 

Enid Goldsmith 

Mitch & Lisa Goldstein 

Barry & Judy Goldstein 

Gilbert & Carol Goldstein 

Dan Goldstein 

Joel & Suzanne Goodman 

Herb & Helen Gordon 

Millie Grackin 

Douglass & Shirley Grangard 

Bob & Rosalie Grass 

Michael & Maureen Grean 

Mark Greenberg 

Robert Greene 

Brett Greenwald 

Dr. Stephen & Nina Nemerofsky 

Lee & Peri Newman 

Joseph & Doris Newman 

Bob & Helene Newman 

Al & Phylis Newman 

Shellie Newman 

Ruth Ottenheimer 

Dr. Gary & Amy Pepper 

Ira Pfeffer 

Ruthye Plump 

Stanley Polansky 

Steve & Stacy Politziner 

Jan Pollitt 

Shaul & Pamela Porath 

Wayne & Linda Posner 

Marion & Milton Prigoff 

Jo Pulvermacher 

Ed & Marilyn Ragofsky 

Joan Rand 

David & Stacy Reich 

Heidi Reiff Kopit 

Mstv & Linda Reiner 

Elinor Roosth 

Judy Roseman 

Estelle Rosen 

Dr. David & Mary Rosenberg 

Norman & Emilia Rosenfield 

Ron & Judy Rosenthal 

Tom & Judi Ross 

Ted & Jane Rowen 

Dr. Mark & Jessi Rubenstein 

Harold & Judi Rubenstein 

Evelyn Rubin 

Dr. Jonathan & Diane Rubin 

Len Rubin & Julie Littky-Rubin 

Richard & Joan Rusden 

Herb & Eileen Rutstein 

Jay & Lynn Sacks 

Peter Eckstein & Carol Safran 

Dr. Emile & Fran Sandler 

Peter Sandquist 

Jeff & Martha Satinoff 

Phyllis Schaffer 

Herb & Janet Hartman 

Brian & Andrea Hass 

Paul & Margot Hauser 

Alex & Jackie Heckman 

Daniel & Karen Hellerstein 

Robert & Nanci Hochman 

Elliot & Jan Hochman 

Jerry & Sharon Holinstat 

Michael & Suzanne Holmes 

Mace & CJ Horoff 

Gary & Terri Isaacs 

Paul & Beverly Ittleman 

Don & Syd Jagoda 

George Kalman 

Edward & Arlene Kaplan 

Edith Kaplan 

Howard Kaplan 

Veronica Karlan 

Helene Kascewicz 

Alex & Sarrie Katz 

Neil & Susan Katz 

Harold & Elaine Kaufman 

Jeff & Kerri Kaufmann 

Craig & Melissa Kelley 

Joel & Lynn Klausner 

Don & Jo Klein 

Robert & Lisa Kleinfeld 

Mitchell & Cheryl Koenig 

Irv & Susan Koffler 

Wendee Kohronas 

Sam & Lisa Koltun 

Stan & Rookie Komitor 

Sol & Harriette Koved 

Bob & Marilyn Kramer 

Peter & Marla Krieger 

Gary & Tracie Krieger 

Donald & Rochelle Kronfeld 

Robert & Elaine Krouner 

Andrew & Stacy Kushner 

Robert Kussner 

Nathan & Diane LaBovick 

Matthew & Susan Lane 

Selma Le Vine 

Stan Leavitt 

Stan & Gail Leeds 

Howie & Rhonda Levin 

Jeanne Levine 

David & Barbara Levy 

Charlie & Maril Levy 

Bob & Cyra L. Lewis 

Ilya & Diana Lioznyansky 

Lisa Liporace 

Marvin & Roberta Littky 

Bob & Celeste London 

Joel & Carol Lubin 

Elon & Lea Luzon 

Stuart Manoff 

Mitchell Marks & Carolyn Houss 

Adam Maurer 

Robert & Louise Maurer 

Vicki Maxwell 

Mr. & Mrs. McConahay 

Jane Meehan 

Perry & Susan Meltzer 

Joe & Carole Meshil 

Peter & Irma Meyer 

David Miller 

Jeff & Stacy Miller 

Alan & Evvangeline Miller 

Betty Miller 

Barry & Jody Minde 

Lew & Jen Minsky 

Dr. Barry & Rita Miskin 

Steven Misshula & Estelle 
Milchman 

Craig Moesel & Kandi Strock-
Moesel 

Ilia & Natalia Mogilevsky 

Bryan & Andrea Moody 

Dan & Mona Morello 

Marshall & Carol Moss 

 

Helene Gross 

Peter & Debra Grzybowski 

Irwin & Shirley Hahn 

Ralph & Betsy Hallac 

Ricia Scharf 

Bernard & Norma Schattner 

Pauline Scheinfein 

Mitch & Lori Schepps 

Ruth Schiffer 

Debbie Schmidt 

Jack & Betty Schneider 

Joetta Schneider 

Dr. Allen & Esther Schultz 
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WE GRATEFULLY ACKNOWLEDGE YOUR DONATIONS 

 

 

 

 

 

Camp Coleman 

Jeanne & Brud Tarsches-in appreciation to Risa Voorhees &  Alec Wisch for a wonderful  

 evening, celebrating the Temple’s 30th Anniversary 

Jeanne & Brud Tarsches-in appreciation to Mary Elias for compiling the 30 year  

 commemorative program 

Jeanne & Brud Tarsches-in appreciation to Julie Littky-Rubin for  

 compiling the 30 year history of Temple Beth Am 
 

Caring Community 

Betty Miller-in memory of Rose Smooke & Zoltan Smooke 

Carol Willner-in memory of Betty Rosenblatt 

Laurie Toback-in memory of Spencer Kurtz 
 

Flower Fund 

Jeanne & Brud Tarsches-in honor of TBA’s 30th Anniversary 

Sisterhood & Men’s Club-in honor of the Thanksgiving Interfaith Service 

Stephanie & Bryan Greenberg-in honor of their daughter Chloe Ann becoming a Bat Mitzvah 

Shari & Lee Fox-in honor of their son Samuel becoming a Bar Mitzvah                                        

Celeste & Bob London-in honor of their 40th anniversary 
 

General Donation 
Janet & Herbert Hartman-in memory of Eric Jacob Hartman 

Janet Hartman-in memory of Coleman Andelman 

Tamar Maltz-in memory of Rose Silverman 

Diane & Nathan LaBovick-in memory of Joseph Schwartz 

Nada Imbriale-in appreciation 

Ed Gerstein-in memory of Judy Gerstein 
 

Mortgage Elimination Fund  

Nate & Marilyn Finkel-in honor of the birthdays of Allison Ford,  

 Jesse Levier, Ed DeVingo & Joy Ellick 

Rosalie & Arnold Snyder-in memory of Doris Snyder, Harry Snyder, Ida Holover &  

 Nathan Holover 

Dan Freedland-in memory of Harry Freedland 

Dan Freedland-in memory of Shirley Cutler 
 

Preschool Fund 
Frieda & Al Alter-in memory of Dorothy Malden 

Frieda & Al Alter-in memory of Herbert Hartman 

Frieda & Al Alter-in memory of Julius Cohen 
 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund   

Janet Dwork-in memory of Robert Weiss 

Lorraine Garfinkel-in memory of Ephraim Plawsky 

Estelle Rosen-in memory of her mother, Lillian Braunstein 

Maxine & Ted Essinger-in honor of the birth of Ava Gould 

Sandy & Art Bobrow-in honor of Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Komitor’s 50th anniversary 

Donald Klein-in memory of Abraham Klein 

Mim Davis-in memory of Ruth Mohl 

Ken Sprechman-in memory of Melanie Sprechman 

Charlotte & Irving Markowitz-in memory of Herbert Hartman 

Molly & Al Cohen-in memory of Dr. Sanford Kay 
 

Rabbi’s Education & Programming Fund 

Wendy & Barry Cohn                               

Liz & Brian Cohn 
 

Ricky Fischer Memorial Scholarship Fund 

Leona Usher-in honor of the birth of Ava Gould 

Leona Usher-in memory of her mother Bertha Fineberg, grandmother of Ricky Fischer 

 

Social Action Fund 

Barbara & David Mulholland-in memory of Edward Altman 

Dr. Anthony & Stephanie Shaya 

Dorothy Shedlin 

David & Wendy Sherman 

Sam & Phoebe Shochat 

Janet Shuldiner 

Robert & Kathy Silk 

Harvey & Rita Silverman 

Jerry & Robin Silvers 

Danny Simon & Leah Yablong 

Fred Simonds 

Temple Beth Am Sisterhood 

Norm & Judy Skurnick 

Mark & Arline Slifkin 

Marvin & Evelyn Slotkin 

Edward Gerstein & Tema Smeyne 

Ben & Ilene Smiley 

Arnold & Rosalie Snyder 

Israel & Regina Spector 

Ken & Marcy Sprechman 

John & Lisa Stauffer 

Paul & Fredda Steidle 

Cubby Steinhart 

Rick & Sheryl Stewart 

Michael & Esther Stillman 

Alan Swartz 

Charles & Joan Tager 

Fred & Deanna Talmud 

Marvin & Randee Tancer 

Gwen Tanner 

Sheldon Taub 

Greg & Jana Taylor 

Noah Thrope 

Eleanor Titelbaum 

William & Laurie Toback 

Vivian Treves 

Leona Usher 

Bob & Nava Viniar 

Joseph Isenstein & Harriet Vogel 

Craig & Amy Vogel 

Robert & Sara Ward 

Lillian Wasserman 

Jeff & Tammy Webber 

David & Elayne Weener 

Barry Weinberg 

Joel Weinstein & Gladys Gottlieb 

Rob & Mindy Wenst 

Stanley & Carol Willner 

Alec & Dotty Wisch 

Melvin & Linda Wolfe 

Ellen Wolff 

Lou & Marge Wolfson 

Matthew & Heather Wood 

Evelyn Yeskel 

Ed & Cathy Yonkers 

Chet & Toby Zeichner 

Morty & Annette Zigelsky 

Len & Harriet Zysman 

HIGH HOLY DAY THANK YOU 

(cont. from previous page) 

Elayne Schwartz 

Hannah Schwartz 

Ed & Gloria Sedran 

Larry & Stephanie Segal 

Neil & Jennifer Seidman 

Frank Seidman 

Arthur & Barbarra Seltzer 

Mel Serisky & Ilene Gerber 

Fran Serota & Stan Serota 

Steven & Lynn Shapiro 

Dr. Itzhak Shasha 
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December 2013 
Calendar subject to change. Check our website at www.templebetham.com for updates. 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1  Chanukah 

  

No Religious 

School 

  

2   Chanukah 

  

12:00 ORT  

Chanukah Party 

  

  

3. 3 Chanukah 

12:00 Rabbi talk on 

Israel @ JCC 
  

5:00 Religious Sch 

NO Shalom Chai 
  

6:15 Congregational 

Chanukah Dinner & 

candle lighting 
  

7:30 Rabbi talk on 

Israel at TBA 

4  Chanukah 

  

12:45 Mah Jongg 
  

4:30 Babies  

Chanukah Party 
  

5:00 Young  

Families Chanukah 

program 
  

7:00 Choir  

5   Last day of      

     Chanukah  

12:00 Torah Talk 
  

5:30 JAMTY  

Chanukah party 
  

6:30 Men’s Club 

mtg (Square Grouper)  
  

7:00 “Taking A 

Personal Journey” 

panel discussion 

6 

  

7:00 Shabbat  

Service with 

Separate Prayer 

Adventure  

during Service 

for K-6th grade 

with Brett 

Tancer 

7 

10:00  

Morning   

Service and Bat 

Mitzvah of  

Alexis  

Friedman 

  

4:00 6th grade 

Havdallah  

program 

8 

9:30 Religious 

School 

  

9:30 K-2nd 

grade Family 

Education  

program 

9 

9:15 Preschool PTO 

meeting 

10 

12:00 Rabbi talk on 

Israel @ JCC 
  

5:00 Religious 

School  
  

6:30 Shalom Chai 
  

7:30 Rabbi talk  on 

Israel @ TBA 

11 

9:15 Parent  

program “The  

Kindergarten  

Dilemma” 
  

12:45 Mah Jongg 
  

7:00 Choir 

12 

12:00 Torah Talk 

13 

6:00 4th grade 

Shabbat Dinner 

  

7:00 Shabbat  

Service with  

Torah reading 

and 

Birthday blessings 

  

14     

10:00  

Morning   

Service and B’not 

Mitzvah of  

Emma Strauss & 

Erika Wesch 

  

15 

9:15 Men’s 

Club Bkft with 

author Robert 

Weintraub “The 

Victory Season” 

  

9:30 Religious 

School 

16 

1:00 Preschool 

Ballet Recital 

  

4:30 St. George’s 

Soup Kitchen 

  

7:00 Board of  

Directors meeting 

17 

12:00 Rabbi talk on 

Israel @ JCC 
  

5:00 Religious 

School  
  

6:30 Shalom Chai 
  

7:30 Rabbi talk on 

Israel @ TBA 

18  

12:45 Mah Jongg 

  

5:00-8:00  

Preschool Parent 

Conferences 

  

7:00 Choir 

  

19 

12:00 Torah Talk  

20   

12:00 Preschool  

PTO Bake Sale 

  

7:00 Shabbat  

Service with 

Separate Prayer 

Adventure 

21 Israel trip 

  

  

22   Israel trip 

  

No Religious 

School 

  

  

  

TBA hosts  

Family Promise 

Week 

23. 23 Israel trip 

  

Preschool closed – 

winter break 

  

  

  

  

  

Family Promise  

24  Israel trip 

  

Preschool closed  
  

2:00 Office closes 
  

No Religious 

School 

No Shalom Chai 

  

Family Promise 

25   Israel trip 

   Christmas Day 

  

Office &  

Preschool closed 

     

  

  
  

  

Family Promise 

26  Israel trip 

  

Preschool closed 

  

Winter Regionals 

in Orlando 

  

  
  

  

  

Family Promise 

27  Israel trip 

  

 Presch. closed 
  

Winter Regionals 
  

 

7:00 Shabbat  

Service  

 
  

Family Promise 

28  Israel trip 

  

Winter  

Regionals in 

Orlando 

  

  

  

  
  

Family Promise 

29  Israel trip 

  

No Religious 

School 

  

Winter  

Regionals in 

Orlando 

  

30     Israel trip 

  

7:30-5:30 

Preschool  

Intersession 

  

Winter Regionals in 

Orlando 

31     Israel trip  

   New Year’s Eve 
  

7:30-2:00  

Preschool  

Intersession 
  

2:00 Office closes 
  

No Rel. School 

No  Shalom Chai 

1     Israel trip 

New Year’s Day 

  

Office & Preschool 

closed 

  

2    Israel trip 

  

7:30-5:30 

Preschool  

Intersession 

  

7:00 Sisterhood 

meeting 

3    Israel trip 

  

7:30-5:30 

Preschool  

Intersession 

  

7:00 Shabbat  

Service  

4  

10:00 Morning 

Service & Bat  

Mitzvah of  

Zoe Primack 

  

5:00 Afternoon  

Service and Bat 

Mitzvah of  

Amanda Frank 
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Temple Beth Am 

2250 Central Blvd. 

Jupiter, FL  33458 

             Current resident or 

 

                            Chanukah Happenings 

 
Sunday, November 24th:  Religious School celebrates Chanukah with    

 Maccabiah Games followed by a Hotdog & chips lunch 

  

Wednesday, November 27th at 7:00pm: Light the 1st Chanukah candle at         

          the Erev Thanksgiving Interfaith Service at Temple Beth Am 

 

Friday, November 29th at 7:00pm:  Shabbat Service with Chanukah Candle Lighting 

 

Tuesday, December 3rd at 6:15pm:  Congregational Chanukah Dinner.  Bring your menorah,  

            light the candles and have dinner with your congregational family. 

          (Rabbi Alon’s talk on Israeli Politics begins at 7:30pm.) 

 

Wednesday, December 4th: Young Families Chanukah Parties 

  4:30pm:  Babies Chanukah Party in the Mishpacha Center (0-3 yrs.) 

 5:00pm:  Dinner for Young Families 

 5:30pm:  Preschoolers Chanukah celebration (3-5 yrs.)  


